
MULTICULTURAL COMMUN ITY  

RESOURCE CENTER 

Coming Events  

 

¶ Jan. 1ðNew Yearôs Day 
 

¶ Jan. 2-3 ð Mawlid (Birthday of 
the Prophet Muhammad) 
 

¶ Jan. 7ï-Orthodox Christmas 
 

¶ Jan. 11 ð Human Trafficking 
Awareness Day 

  

¶ Jan. 14 ð Orthodox New Year  
 

¶ Jan. 19ðMartin Luther King Jr. 
Day 
 

¶ Jan. 21 ð Harlem Quartet at 
Penn State Behrend 
 

   o 
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As 2014 draws to a close and we reflect on the passing year, we are wondering if "non-profit" is the 

most suitable word to describe our activities.  Certainly the work of the agency is not done for profit or 

financial gain, but "non -profit" is far from the best word to describe the ongoing work of the agency's 

staff and clients. Below is a list of our monthly Noticias highlights that suggest better adjectives may be 

"proactive," "multifaceted," and "dedicated."  Or perhaps "community-oriented," "caring," or "results-

oriented." 

Below are some highlights of the year that was in 2014.  We'll let you choose your own words about 

our agency, but we believe "teamwork" is among those at the top of the list.  

January's Noticias featured Cuban artist Daisy Ricardo, who showed immigrants make their mark not 

just through economics but through art and culture. Ricardo showed her work at an art show in Erie 

and drew a lot of attention for her talents; MCRC also revealed that its Diversity Training and Consult-

ing program reached 1,200 participants at various local agencies and businesses in 2013. 
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2014: A Year of Teamwork at MCRC 

MCRC ESL student Nada Msouty of Syria visited the Girard-Lake City Cub Scouts this summer to show 

them art from the Middle East and to share in good friendship.  Nadaõs visit to the scouts was one of 

many collaborations between MCRC and the community in 2014.  

 

òCelebrating 40 years (1975 to 2015) of providing hope and opportunity for the ESL communityó 
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In February a devastating German Street fire took the life of a 

toddler and displaced Somali immigrant families.  MCRC spear-

headed a community effort that raised $31,000 for the fami-

lies along with furniture and other supplies. Project Blueprint, 

an effort to diversity the boards of Erie's nonprofits and host-

ed at MCRC, opened recruitment; a grant by the Hispanic 

Federation allowed MCRC to launch the Hispanic Immigrant 

Integration Project, which helps to facilitate the integration of 

Latino immigrants into their communities.  

Noticias readers in March learned of the Elder Program's trip 

to Erie's beautiful Warner Theater, one of many memorable 

events staged by the program.  Participants learned and expe-

rienced much of Erie's history and amenities throughout the 

year and even found time to visit Niagara Falls. 

April of 2014 was still cold in Erie, but Noticias was pleased to 

announce the Housing Authority of the City of Erie contract-

ed MCRC to work with public housing families in removing 

the barriers to self sufficiency. More than 40 youths visited a 

job fair during the month to learn of summer job possibilities.  

In May, eleven young people involved in the Truancy and 

Tutoring Program were treated to a wildlife presentation at 

the Tom Ridge Environmental Center.  The students partici-

pated in a tour of the facility that included the opportunity to 

feed fish that inhabit Lake Erie. Students in Fran Davis's ad-

vanced ESL class wrote letters to lawmakers in support of funding for adult education.  Responsibility and community engagement are 

key themes in all of MCRC's educational programs. 

"Highly relevant" would be a good adjective for June's newsletter as it detailed the Diversity Training and Consulting program's work-

shops with the Erie Police Department; MCRC caseworker Fatima Ali Mohamed was honored by the NAACP; MCRC clients Mirso Pru-

zljanin of Bosnia and Salih Sejdiu of Albania correctly predicted Germany would win soccer's World Cup; MCRC announced a partner-

ship with Porreco College of Edinboro University; and instructor Ron Fye accompanied eight new GED graduates. 

Hanjin Park of Edinboro University and his wife Heyjin June created an impactful video seen around the region and beyond abou t the 

journey of Bhutanese refugees living in Erie.  July readers also learned how MCRC hosted a Destination Erie workshop to get input 

from the communities it serves for the regionõs strategic development plan. 

Former Chinese ping pong professional Guan Fang talks about life playing her native country's most popular sport in our August  is-

sue. Fang, who lived in Singapore for 10 years before coming to Erie, also talked of her admiration for Erie's natural resources. 

With support from Erie Insurance, Northwest Savings Bank, UPMC Health Plan, and the Pennsylvania Department of Community & 

Economic Development, MCRC opened a gleaming new kitchen in September.  The kitchen will be at the heart of all MCRC does 

providing warm meals for daycare children and helping with fundraisers.  

In October  we learned how MCRC client Radhika Baral of Bhutan is making a mark at the Bayfront Convention Center through crea-

tive food tray design.  The issue also touched on a few of the many regional causes MCRC employees support including anti-bullying 

and breast cancer awareness. 

November's edition took you with Kater Issa in his "harrowing and triumphant" journey from war -torn Sudan across the Sahara Desert 

and the Mediterranean Sea en route to Erie, where he works each night at a manufacturing facility and attends school at MCRC each 

day.  November was also a month of continuing traditions as MCRC launched its Angel Tree gift-gathering program for daycare chil-

dren, welcomed Pennsylvania Senator Sean Wiley to serve at the agency's annual Thanksgiving feast, and announced that for the 

fourth straight year every staffer contributed financially to the local United Way campaign.  

The year 2015 will mark our agencyõs 40th year of service to our clients and the Erie community.  We encourage you to continue read-

ing about it here in the pages of Noticias!  
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Your Donation  

 is Appreciated 

To make a financial gift to 

MCRC, send it to Joanna 

Cherpak, Executive Director, 

554 East 10th St., Erie, PA 

16503 or donate online at 

www.multiculturalcrc.org . 

MCRC volunteer opportunities exist 

for one-time or continuing activities.  

Please  visit the  

Volunteer tab at our Website at 

www.multiculturalcrc.org 

or look for us on  the Erie Chamber of 

Commerce site at 

www.eriepaconnect.com 

 
To inquire, send  an email to 

MCRC@multiculturalcrc.org.  Be sure 

to include your name and phone number 

in your message. 

Proudly serving the needs of the Hispanic and refugee communities since 1975. 

As I complete my first year as Executive Director of MCRC, it is hard not to reflect 
on these last 12 months.  As with anything in life, there were good moments 
and not so good moments.  However I would to say that the good certainly 
outweighed the bad.  We made great strides in many areas.  Our programs are 
doing well in which some have even grown.  We have been fortunate enough 

to acquire some new programming to expand on what we have to offer our 
clients.  Our financial picture has improved greatly which allows us to have bet-
ter sustainability for the future.  However none of this would have occurred 
without my managerial team.  I am privileged to have working for me people 
who go above and beyond each and every day.  With that thought I want to 

take this time to thank the following for their dedication and loyalty to MCRC:  

 

Paul Jericho, Associate Director ð Programs 
Srdan Ninkovic, Assistant Director ð Operations 
Deborah Pazmino, Director of Language Services & Immigration 
Anna Tischenko, Director of Refugee Services 
Cathie Whitmire, Education Manager 
Mary Schmidt, Special Projects Manager 
Isela Abreu-Arce, Latino Services Manager 
Carol Pifer, RSS Elderly Program Manager 
Arlene McMahon, Child Care & Education Manager 
Sahana Rajiyah, Diversity Training & Consulting Manager 

Ellen Stevens, Truancy Program & CARE Supervisor 
 
These people have great work ethics, care deeply about the work they do and 
support me so I can do my job.  For that I am very grateful. 
 
From all of us here at the Multicultural Community Resource Center, we hope 
you have a memorable holiday season with your family and friends.  We wish 
you much peace, joy and love in the Year 2015. May your blessings be many 
and troubles be few. 
 
Genuinely yours, 

 
Joanna R. Cherpak 
Executive Director 

A Good Year 
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